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OFFICERS

Officers (revised 12/00) Responsibilities
Herman Gross. President Activities, Business,
1705 Gordon Drive Administration, & Publicity

Kokomo, Indiana 46902
(765)459-8308  e-mail = w9itt@mindspring.com

George Freeman, Vice President Sites and Dates of

102 East Main Street Meets

Madison, Indiana 47250-3411

(812) 265-6878  e-mail = ralogeum®@aol.com

Ered Prohl, Secretary, Treasurer Applications and

3129 Lanam Ridge Road Correspondence

Nashville, Indiana 47448 Note———>Dues, Financial, and

(812) 988-1761 Address changes. Please

e-mail = indianahistoricalradio@att.net notify immediately of
change of address.

Robert M. [Bob) Q'Friel, Editor News, Articles,

7631 Cape Cod Circle Photos. & Radio-Ads

Indianapolis, Indiana 46250-1844

(317) 849-4028 and FAX,  e-mail still pending

Dr. Ed Taylor, Historian Donations & Scrapbook

245 North Oakland Avenue Mataerial

Indianapolis, Indiana, 46201-3360

(317) 6381641

Ered M. Schultz IHRS Museum Curator

12486 Lincolnway South

Ligonier, Indiana 46767  e-mail = olradio@Iigtel.com

(219) 894-3092

Bulletin Deadlines, News, Articles & Radio-ads, 2/15,5/15,8/15,11/15

The INDIANA HISTORICAL RADIO SOCIETY is a non-profit organization founded
in 1971. Annual membership dues are $15.00/year or 2 yrs./$25.00, which includes
the quarterly IHRS “BULLETIN". Radio-Ads are frea to all members. Please include
a S.A.S.E. when requesting information. Send applications for membership and renewals
to Fred Prohl, our treasurer as noted above.
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2001 DUES NOTICE

Your Indiana Historical Radio Society membership fee is
now due if your mailing address label reads 12/00.

" Please send a check
payable to the Indiana Historical Radio Society
in the amount of $15.00 for a one year membership
or $25.00 for a two year membership.

Send your payment to:
Fred Prohl, IHRS
3129 Lanam Ridge Road
Nashville, IN 47448

H  Please include your current mailing address, if noton  J
3 your check, and your email address, if you have one. (78

/o

Coming Events

Please note that the following 2 pages contain the essential
information for all of the Meets to be presented by the IHRS for
the full calendar year. Make note of these now and reserve the
dates. In addition, other club’s activities have also been posted.

Other clubs in this area should provide any and all informa-
tion to the president with a copy to the editor so that we may list
the dates for your meets in the “Bulletin”. We hope by sharing
this data, we will all experience even better turnouts for meets,
auctions, and seminars. These listings will appear in the coming
editions of the “Bulletin”. Herman Gross is to be congratulated
on organizing and obtaining this information in advance.
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IHRS ACTIVITIES for 2001, our 30™ YEAR

FEB. 24 WINTER MEET INDIANAPOLIS  at
HOLIDAY INN SOUTHEAST, 5120 Victory Drive, [-465 at
EMERSON ROAD, EXIT #52. All activities inside. Set up, 6-8
PM Fri. Registration 7 AM Sat. $5.00 /member/family. Table
rental $5.00 each. Tables must be reserved before one week of the
event. Pre-register to Dr. Mike Clark, 6484 East 350 North,
Franklin, IN 46131. Contest categories: 1) Microphones and 2)
Commercially built 1-tube radios. If you stay at the Holiday Inn
tell them you are with the IHRS for special rate. Phone 317-359-
5341 or 1-800-HOLIDAY. Other nearby motels: Red Roof Inn,
5221 Victory Dr. (across from Holiday Inn) 317-788-9551 or 1-
800-733-7663. Super-8, 4530 S. Emerson Ave, 317-788-0955 or
1-800-800-8000. Please attend a lunch/business meeting at 12:15,
Ponderosa Steak House, 5005 S. Emerson, about 1/2 mile South of
the Holiday Inn. Good low cost food of your choice. Info: Dr.
Mike Clark, 317-738-4649 or Dr. Ed Taylor, 317-638-1641.

JUNE8 &9 SPRING FESTIVAL NEW LOCATION
Hancock County Fairgrounds, GREENFIELD, IN 9 miles East
of Indianapolis. I-70 at State Rd #9. Exit 104. This site is mostly
under roof. Located on Apple St. about 2 blocks N. of US-40 and
1/2 mile E. of SR-9. (Just North of our Fall Foliage meeting place.)
Water and electric hookups available for nominal fee. Contest
categories: 1) Radios made in Indiana, 2) Speakers, 3) Colorful
radios, 4) Factory Made Crystal Sets and 5) “Open” category.
There will be Silent Donation and Consignment auctions. Motels:
(All located South of I-70 on SR-9) Lee’s Inn, 2270 N. State St.,
317-462-7112 or 1-800-733-5337. Super-8, 2100 N. State St.,
317-462-8899 or 1-800-800-8000. Comfort Inn, 178 Martindale
Dr., 317-467-9999 or 1-800-228-5150. Holiday Inn Express,
2070 N. State St., 317-467-0999. Deollar Inn, 2180 N. State St.,
317-457-0067. Info: Glenn Fitch, 765-565-6911 or Herman
Gross, 765-459-8308, w9itt@mindspring.com

AUG 25 NORTHERN INDIANA SUMMER MEET.
High Dive Park Pavilion, 500 E. Beardsley Ave. ELKHART, IN.
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8:30 AM, Registration, $5.00 per member / family. Swap and Sell
in East lot. 9:30 AM, Old Equipment Contest categories: 1)
1920’s radios, 2) Tube type radios, 3) Radio that cost collector
$20.00 or less, 4) Transistor radios and 5) My favorite radio.
10:00 AM, Silent Auction. Noon: Carry-in Lunch. 1 PM, Short
business meeting and contest awards. Motels: About a doz
motels North and South of 1-80/90 at SR-9 (Cassopolis) Exit 92.
Super-8, 345 Webster Ave., 219-264-4457. Red Roof Inn, 2902
Cassopolis St., 219-262-3691. Info: Ty Gregory, 219-264-0257 or
Terry Garl, 219-679-4280, ihrselk98@aol.com or.

SEPT 1 IAL “OPERATING RADIO” MEET.
NOBLESVILLE, IN., Forest Park Pavilion. Indoors except for
flea market. Operating Radio Contest categories: 1) Non-
superhets and 2) Superhets. Non-operating contest: Your
favorite radio. Nearest motel: Super-8, 317-776-7088 or 1-800-
800-8000 (about 15 mins away on SE side of town off HWY 57).
Info: Mike Feldt, 317- 844-0635.

OCT 13 FALL FOLIAGE MEET. Riley Park,
GREENFIELD, IN. Located on Apple St. about 1 block N. of

US-40 and 1/2 mile E. of SR-9. Contest categories: 1) Reflex
radios and 2) Tombstones. Motels: (All located South of 1-70 at
SR-9, Exit 104) Lee’s Inn, 2270 N. State St., 317-462-7112 or 1-
800-733-5337. Super-8, 2100 N. State St., 317-462-8899 or 1-
800-800-8000. Comfort Inn, 178 Martindale Dr., 317-467-9999
or 1-800-228-5150. Holiday Inn Express, 2070 N. State St., 317-
467-0999. Dollar Inn, 2180 N. State St., 317-457-0067. Info:
Glenn Fitch, 765-565-6911 or Herman Gross 765-459-8308.

MSARC ACTIVITES - 2001
APRIL 7, Henderson, KY, JULY 21, Louisville, KY and SEPT 29,
Lexington, KY. Info: Joe Zahnen, 423-690-5833, joezah@esper.com

NARC ACTIVITIES - 2001
FEB 4, St. Louis Park, MN. Winter workshop & Swap meet. Info:
Steve Raymer, 952-926-8198. MAY 18-19, Radio Daze at Comfort
Inn, Plymouth, MN. Info: Jim Thompson, 612-822-4000 or  Kip
Wallace, 612-544-2547, KipWallace@dl-inc.com
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Minutes of the Indiana Historical Radio Society
October 14, 2000 - Greenfield, Indiana

The meeting was called to order by IHRS Secretary, Fred Prohl at 12:30 PM.
Twenty-eight members were in attendance.

The minutes of the IHRS Elkhart meeting, August 19, 2000 were read and
approved. A note of appreciation was given for the written communications to
members by Shirley Gross.

Treasurer Dr. Michael Clark reported an IHRS checking account balance of
$3800.00.

The following items were discussed under new business.

Election of officers for the year 2001.

Nominating committee co-chairs Marilyn and Don Johnston presented candidates
for IHRS offices in the following order:

Museum Curator - Fred Schultz with Marcella Schultz as Co-Curator. Nominations
were requested from the floor with no additions given. Fred Schultz and Marcella
Schultz received unanimous approval for the office.

Historian - Dr. Ed Taylor. Nominations were requested from the floor with no
additions given. Dr. Ed Taylor received unanimous approval for the office.
Editor - Bob O’Friel. Nominations were requested from the floor with no

additions given. Bob O’Friel received unanimous approval for the office.
Secretary, Secretary/Treasurer - At the request of incumbent Treasurer Dr.

Mike Clark and the stated interest of Secretary Fred Prohi the nominating
committee presented Fred Prohl as candidate for the combined responsibility

as Secretary/Treasurer. Nominations were requested from the floor with no
additions given. Fred Prohl received unanimous approval for the office.

Vice President - George Freeman. Nominations were requested from the floor
with no additions given. George Freeman received unanimous approval for the
office.

President - Herman Gross. Nominations were requested from the floor with no
additions given. Herman Gross received unanimous approval for the office.
Spring meet location.

Glen Fitch presented a case for locating the IHRS June 2001 meeting at the
Greenfield Fairgrounds. The site offers a large air conditioned indoor space on
ground level, electrical service, a PA system, outdoor set up space on grass, and
RV parking space. Many of the attending members had favorable comments to
relocating the June meeting to a place like the Greenfield Fairgrounds. The
disadvantages of close motel space and food service were discussed. Following a
member suggestion, a straw vote was taken on: “The June 2001 IHRS meet should
relocate to the Greenfield Fairgrounds? Yes or no.” The raise of hands appeared
to be a unanimous yes with no desenting vote.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 PM.
Submitted by Fred Prohl, IHRS Secretary



Message from the President
Herman Gross

I think two records were made at the Fall Foliage Meet in
Greenfield this year. This has to be the only annual business
meeting where both the President and Vice President were not in
attendance. Also Dr. Mike Clark turned over the treasurer’s job to
the new Secretary/Treasurer, Fred Prohl, ending a 6 year term,
1994 thru 2000, as keeper of the books. Thank you and well done
Mike. Fred Prohl’s report of the business meeting, including
election of officers for 2001, is elsewhere in this Bulletin,

2001 starts a new millennium and our 30" year. We are making
some changes. We are publishing all the info we know about the
meets in this Bulletin so that all members have as much info as
possible up to the time of this printing. There should be no
question on where and when the meets will be held, what the
contest categories are and local motel info, among other things.
You will note that we have five (5) meets this year. It is an
experiment. We will have an Operating Radio meet at Noblesville
in Sept. Perhaps an unfortunate date, being so close to other
meets, but best we could do at last minute. The Spring Festival in
June will move 9 miles East from the Signature Inn location to the
Hancock County fairgrounds at Greenfield. Yes, two meets in
Greenfield in 2001. In 2002 if we decide to keep the Spring meet
at Greenfield, and if the Operating Radio meet is successful, we
may combine that event with the October Fall Foliage meet. The
Fall event would then meet at Noblesvillee. We would have
reverted to four (4) meets. These are some of the issues being
considered at this time. Your participation uggestions will go
a long way in shaping the meet situation for 2002.

Sorry Shirley and I missed you at the Fall meet. We plan to be at
the Winter meet and hope to see you there. Oh yes, please keep in
mind that the February (Winter) meet is a good time to renew your
membership.

Herman Gross, President




The IHRS 2000 Fall Foliage Meet
Bob O’Friel,
Photos by Fred Prohl
We were definitely blessed by the weather gods for this meet. As
you can tell from the photographs, there was a pretty fair turn-
out. There were many different radios and similar equipment
for sale in the flea market as well as some parts. The contest
consisted of 2 categories, 1) Radios made in contiguous states--
--Bob Sands took the First Place ribbon for his excellent Crosley
World’s Fair Radio with documentation. Crosley, of course, was
manufactured in Cincinnati. The second category called for
Homebrew Battery sets and Dr. Mike Clark went away with a
First Place award with a rather unusual 1 tube device. There
were some interesting entries including a large multitube radio
with a see through port that was submitted by Bob Avey.
A very nice luncheon was supplied by the attendees and was
enjoyed by all who stayed on to eat and to be on hand for the
election. It is a great shame that there was a small turnout for
the lunch. There was a great deal of the friendship that is always
a part of these meets. The meeting was short and to the point
and, as was stated elsewhere in this edition, the election officials
in Florida could learn a lot.
The wives who put this together deserve multiple rounds of
applause. Our thanks too to the men who brought items to
share.
The meeting concluded and by a little after 2PM, most of the
attendees had packed up and shipped out. This proves the point
that not much time is lost in attending the business meetings.
This one was special since it involved the election. We under-
stand that not everyone can spend the time requirements of
being an officer, but it is important for you to vote if we are to
place the ones, who have your interest at heart, in office.
Remember, you can’t complain if you didn’t vote.

Special thanks too to Glenn and Ramona Fitch who stayed over to

Bob O’Friel, Editor. (see next page for photos etc.)
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IHRS 2000 “Fall Foliage” Contest, winning entries. (continued)
Upper picture: Bob Sands classic 1940 “World’s Fair” Crosley
received a first place ribbon in the “Radios made in contiguous
states” category.

Lower picture: Dr. Mike Clark was awarded first place with this
home brew.
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IHRS “Fall Foliage meet, (continued)

The upper picture with Alex Whitaker (center), Mike Clark,
(rear right) seems to indicate special finds here subject to high
security. In general, the meet seemed to be well attended.
There was a good assortment in general of a wide scope of
interests.




IHRS “Fall Foliage meet, (continued)

Vans. Sedans, trucks of all types were on hand to display their
wares. A wide diversity of product satisfied many a buyer.
Certainly another attraction is the wonderful pitch-in lunch that
is always a great treat. We feel that the wives should receive a
special night out after attending these shows and serving these
meals.

Bob Snively, an expert in cabinet restoration, brought some fine
items from Richmond including this Zenith console seen below.




Located on State Rd. 5 in Ligonier, 1/4 Mile north of the
junction of U.S. 6, , State Rd. 5 and U.S. 33

OPEN MAY THROUGH OCTOBER--Tuesday, Wednesday,
Thursday, Friday 10AM to 3PM.
November through April--Saturday, 10AM to 2PM

For more information, call (219) 894-3779.

MUSEUM REPORT
MARCELLA SCHULTZ

Can you believe it has been five years since the museum opened
its doors in 1995. Even being optimistic, we had no idea the
number of visitors we would have. October our last month of
summer hours saw between 500 and 600 visitors, half of these
being from out of state. November 1st to May 1st, we will only
be open on Saturdays from 10AM to 2PM. Many new items
have been added. One of the greatest attractions is our working
light bulb display with most of the bulbs being over 100 years
old. Other new additions include Atwater Kent model 9, (the
breadboard), Atwater Kent Radiodyne, an RCA 77 microphone,

several crystal sets, Deforest DT600 and a DT700.
(continued,ﬁxt page)



(Museum Report, continued)

The Jennie C. Thompson Foundation of Ligonier recently
provided us with a grant to upgrade our security and fire
systems.

The Museum will greatly miss Ross Smith. He was not only a
good person, but was also a great supporter of the Radio
Museum and the ITHRS. We would also like to thank those who
have made donations to the museum in Ross’s memory. These
donations are put directly into the museum account at the Noble
County Community Foundation and play an important part in
keeping us operating.

As we close another season, I would like to thank the wonderful
contribution made by our local volunteers. Without their hard
work, running this operation would be near impossible In the
beginning, nearly all of them knew nothing about radio. Since
then, they have become very knowledgeable and can give a great
amount of radio information to our museum visitors. We receive
many letters of praise for the great job these people do!

Any one with items to donate or loan for display can contact me
at 1-219-894-3779 or you can e-mail me at olradio@ligtel.com .
Fred Schultz, IHRS/IHRM curator.

(Note from the editor, notice the new art work sent by Marcella which is
being used to introduce this column on a monthly basis. It appears at the top

of the preceding page).

Articles wanted!!!! Send us your stories about restoration
projects you have been into and share the benefits of your ex-
periences with others who may be just entering this phase of
this great hobby. These articles can be based on either the
cabinet restoration or the electronic aspect. Help us spread
the word and send them to the editor at the address shown on
page 2 of this “Bulletin”. Thanks, Bob O’Friel.
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Comments From The Editor

Welllll. Many things have taken place since the last “Bulletin”.
First and foremost, the IHRS held our annual elections at the “Fall
Foliage Meet” that took place on Saturday, October 14th at Green-
field. The following were elected. Herman Gross, President;
George Freeman continues as vice president, Ed Taylor as Histor-
ian, Fred M. Schultz as Museum Curator, and yours truly, Bob
O’Friel as Editor of the “Bulletin”. This is indeed an honor but
there are some limits which are stated later on. The speed at
which the election took place should make heads turn in Florida.
Now here the flow changes. It was decided and voted on that the
office of secretary be combined with the post of treasurer. Fred
Prohl was nominated and the vote passed in favor of Fred assum-
ing that post. Dr. Michael Clark has been our treasurer for over 6
years and has ably supported the role. He is to be commended for
his great contribution to that post as well as in other phases of the
club’s operation. He has organized and helped to run many events
for the club and will continue to support those functions.
Dr. Clark, however, (in order to eliminate any confusion) warns that

no funds or payments for membership or any other
club functions are to be sent to him. Memberhip

renewals and any other checks should be sent to
Ered Prohl at the address shown on page two.

Remember what you read in this column in the last “Bulletin”?
Well hold on!!! There have been many changes!!!
Stay tuned. To put things in perspective, some major events
have taken place making the changes necessary. After the last
“Bulletin” was mailed, | became aware of the closing of a fine
restaurant which, coincidentally, happened to be The Laughners’
cafeteria on Washington Street where we have been having our
“Awards Banquets” the last few years. | was about to approach the
“Old Country Buffett” in the shopping center on the south side of
the street when, past president, Glenn Fitch suggested to Herman
that we use the facilities just north of the clubhouse where we

14
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(Comments From The Editor, continued)

have been having our annual “Fall Foliage” meets. There is plenty
of room to even hold some of the activity indoors. President Gross
has the details in his message so read on. There are a number of
details that will need to be resolved such as the location of the
Awards Banquet and indeed, whether there will be an “Awards
Banquet”. What sort of entertainment will be available and other
questions. so stay tuned as | mentioned above. There is a listing of
Motels in the vicinity although there are none “on campus” or at
the gate as the saying goes. However, none are so far away as to
provide any hardship as you will see from Herman's writeup.

The subject of Auctions has appeared in this column before and
will probably continue but, for now, | wanted to add some com-
ments of my own from recent experiences. Last year, | had the
pleasure of attending the Lionel Haid estate auction in Richmond.
It was well prepared, organized, advertised and attended. True
collectors were on hand to bid on and buy many items of their
choice. It seemed to me to be a role model of the action suggest-
ed by the AWA Old Timers Bulletin in their November 1999 article
written by Robert Lozier. There was a wealth of good items avail-
able as could be seen in our review of the event in the Winter 1999
(Vol.28, #4) edition of “The Bulletin”. One thing that was evident
to me was the fact that Lionel was indeed a collector who was in
the hobby to “Preserve Radio History for Posterity” which parallels
our club’s purpose.
By comparison, | went to a recent auction in Fort Wayne. There
were only 4 or 5 true treasures. The most notable shortcoming
seemed to be the removal of tubes from the equipment, (probably
with the intent to sell the tubes separately). Much of the material
on hand showed either poor storage techniques or improper
packing etc..
It did not seem as though the material had been collected from
the viewpoint of any Historical interest.

(Continued, next page)
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(Editor's Comments, Continued)

Although this auction described was advertised and promoted in a
better fashion, the merchandise didn’t meet the expectations.
Members Bob Shuck and Mike Feldt did encounter a third auction
that was held at an old TV Shop in Baker's Corner, just west of SR31
and slightly north of 146th St.. There were some items of interest
and Bob bought a set of Rider's manuals at a good price. Bob and
Mike avoided bidding conflict by agreeing ahead of time as to
what each was hoping to acquire. In this case, the material was
there but someone failed to get good advertising out in publica-
tion, they had the market to themselves. Now all of this opens up
to looking at why our last auction at the “June Spring Fling” was
not a success. We took advantage of a number of suggestions and
decided to allow free attendance, (only the dealers paid admis-
sion), advertising was utilized, and even told the story of what the
auction was all about on the radio. Perhaps it would behoove us
to not use the regular newspapers and to use The Antique Weekly.
We did have the show information available in Antique Radio
Classified but there was not the response anticipated or needed.
Fred Prohl now has a listing and a site on the NET and perhaps
since we hear that so much of our type of trading is now going on
via Internet, it may help our cause. May we hear from you on this
subject??? (Please!l!).

Now back to the topic of the election and my appointment as
editor. | do appreciate it and consider it an honor accordingly, |
need to state that my service in this position is to last until the next
election in September , 2001. We will need to have located a
qualified replacement to be on hand as the nominee in said
election. The applicant must be able to correct and maintain
good spelling in the articles submitted, have a computer and, if
possible, a scanner along with a high quality printer. If you have
any interest in this post and have questions, call me. In the mean-
time, I'll see you wherever radios live. Bob O'Friel, Editor
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Indiana Radio History - September 15, 1953

Four Million Model 740-T Radios Now History
Reported in the Arvin Folks, November 1953

“Four million radios . . . . On September 15 the four millionth 4-tube
Arvin radio came off the assembly line. Its cabinet was a sparkling
bright coral, one of the “Rainbow” series, model 740T.

The four millionth 4-tube radio is a :

direct descendant of the first one
which was made in 1938. Its
appearance has changed to keep
abreast of changing designs but the
cabinet is the shatter-proof type that
brought fame to Arvin. There have
been engineering changes, too,
through the years, to keep the radio
among the leaders.”

As expected with an employee publication the remainder of the above
article prdfiles sales and assembly employees involved in the 740T
production. The title, “Four million Model 740-T Radios . . . . seems to
indicate there were four million 740T’s assembled. The article clears
this up by stating there were 4 million four tube radios assembled by
Arvin as of September 15, 1953. Dan Howard wrote in the January
1993 ARC that the 740T was also available in cherry, citron, green,
ivory, and tan in addition to coral to complete the rainbow color series.
He adds that the 740T is a difficult collectable to find. (Dan’s article is
a excellent reference on Arvin metal radios.)

Fred Prohl




Antique Wireless Association Conference

Rochester New York, September 6-9, 2000
Photos courtesy of Herman Gross

Some 981 Antique Radio enthusiasts and collectors attended this annual
event which reflects a reduction from last year’s total. Fortunately, some of
the attendees were IHRS members such as, our president, Herman Gross and
his wife, Shirley, along with Ed Taylor, and Pete and Edna Yanczer. Others
included Fin and Jeanette Stewart from Australia who won the Tyne Tube
Award and Charles Stinger our IHRS representative from Ohio who won the
“Best of Show” award. This was for his very excellent presentation on the
famed 500 Kilowatt WLW transmitter complete with a lightning riddled top
ball for the great Mason Ohio tower. Pete Yanczer participated in one of his
favorite topics, mechanical scan TV systems.
There were people from all over the world at the show since this is and has
been one of the biggest events of its kind. Size may have some effect on the
lower attendance. Some of the parking is over a half mile away and although
a shuttle bus is available, its arrival may not coincide with the need when you
have just acquired a Zenith Stratosphere or similar large purchase and want
to take it to the car. Motel policies may rule some of the procedures here
which tends to restrict growth. Registration costs are another factor which
could add to this problem, Ed Taylor states however that this is still the
Radio event of the year.

Ay 00,000
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AWA Meet, Continued
The Awards banquet always provides the opportunity to share
good food and fellowship. Here, IHRS member Pete Yanczer
joins Edison de Freitas and Maria de Oliveira for the repast.
Edison and Maria hail from Sao Paulo Brazil. There were people
on hand from all over the world.

- . -

IHRS’s Australian members Fin and Jeanette Stewart join Edison de Oliveira
from Sao Paulo Brazil to make the rounds of the dealers at the AWA meet.

19



THRS team helps man the registration tables at
the AWA Conference at Rochester, New York,

September 6-9, 2000.
Shirley Gross, madam President and Edna Yanczer were on
hand to greet attendees and to collect dues as they have many
times at the IHRS meets.

Below: The IHRS June “Spring Fling” brought out a lot of good Zenith
radios. IHRS Museum Curator Fred Schultz can be seen in the background.




RADIOADS

These ads are free to IHRS members. Please limit them to 100 words.
Unless we are advised otherwise, we will run ads for two issues. The
exception would be where services, etc. are being listed. Please send your
ads to the editor at the address shown on page 2.

Wanted: Need a Grebe CR-9 cabinet, 2 audio interstage trans-
formers and one filament rheostat to complete restoration.
Charles T. Mooney, N3RGY,

13018 Midsummer Lane,

Bowie, MD 20715, tel. (301)464-1624

e-mail charlesmooney@webtv.net

For Sale: Near mint copy of the AWA Review for 1998--$20.00
postpaid. James Fred, 5355 S. 275 W., Cutler, IN 46920, phone
(765) 268-2214.

FOR SALE: Reproduction Philco cathedral cabinet parts and
reproduction cabinets for model 20, 21, 70, 90. Grandfather clock
finials: Philco 570, GE H-91, Crosley 124. Philco Colonial Clock
top trim and finials. Rider’s Radio Index, 1 through 23-$25.00.
Books, SASE for list. All plus shipping. Philco cabinets, front
panels, see next page, other parts.....inquire.

Service Equipment:Elenco digital LCR meter:LCR-1801: Elenco
signal generator/counter SG9500: Heathkit signal tracer IT-12: BK
Precision digital multimeter 2831:Heathkit regulated HV power
supply IP-17: Precision tube tester 612: Weston analyzer 774-4:
Supreme analyzer 333. Call or e-mail for details: Dick Oliver c/o
Antique Radio Service, 28604 Schwalm Dr., Elkhart, IN 46517.
(219) 522-4516, e-mail dolivears@aol.com

(see page 22)
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(Radioads, sontinued)

Please note that this page is inserted
here as a special service to Philco
collectors. Save this issue and ad for
your future reference.

Antique Radino
Peruice S

Fewiors * Sel
_ ANTIQUE RADIO SERVICE  "oo**%ww
DICK OLIVER WOODWORKING
28604 SCHWALM DRIVE A SPECIALTY

ELKHART, INDIANA 46317
REPRDUCTION PHILCO WOOD CABINET PARTS

FRONT PANELS (CATHEDRAL)
MODELS 19,70,91,21 545.00
MODELS 20(STD.OR DELUXE), 90 $55.00
OTHERS INQUIRE

BASE MOULDING (CATHEDRAL)
MODELS 19,38,91,80JR,118,60,20,21,70 §20.00
MODEL 90 $30.00
SOME MODELS WERE MADE WITH MORE THAN 1 STYLE MOULDING.PFROVIDE SAMPLE
OR TRACING OF CROSS SECTION.MODELS 30,21,70,90 AMONG OTHERS.

Al BB LR

STD  DELUXE TYPE 1 TYPE 2 TYPE 1 TYPE 3
PHILCO 20 PHILCO 21670 PHILCO 50
BOTTOM BOARDS:MODELS 20,21,70,50 OTHERS §15.00

REAR ARCH(CATHEDRAL)
MODELS 19,20,21,38,60,70,90,118(0THERS INQUIRE) $15.00

OTHER CABINET PARTS QUOTED UPON RECEIPT OF SAMPLE
($45.00 Tooling charge on spacial parts)
GRANDFATHER CLOCK FINIALS:Phileo 570,GE H-91,CROSLEY 124 §20
COLONIAL CLOCK TOP WORK (e.g.551) COMPLETE $60.00
COLONIAL CLOCK FINIALS §15.00aa 3 for §37.50
COLONIAL CLOCK FINIALS (GENERIC) §5.00ea 3 for $12.00

REPRODUCTION CABINETS
PHILCO 90 UNFINISHED,$200.00 FINISHED $240.00

PHILCO 20 (STANDARD) UNFINISHED,$165.00 FINISHED §195.00
PHILCO 70 UNFINISHED,$200.00 FINISHED $240.00
PHILCO 21 UHFINIS_HED,SZO0.00 FINISHED $240.00
Philco tube shields(gang type)for models 20,70,& 90 § 35.00ea
Tube shield labels(for above) § 1.00ea
( ALL PLUS SHIPPING AND HANDLING )
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(Radioads, continued)

FOR SALE: McMurdo-Silver Masterpiece V in a beautiful inlaid
cabinet. Don Patterson and I both think that the cabinet is an
Ozarka cabinet that was professionally redone for this set. This is
in beautiful condition. Price.....$2500.00. (It’s for sale because I
don’t need 3 of these).

Coke Machine, Cavalier Model CSS173. Refrigeration works and
it’s all there including the key. Holds a lot of 120z. (or smaller
bottles). $250.00

The McMurdo-Silver and the coke machine may be seen by
appointment, but bring money. Mike Clark, 6484 East 350 North,
Franklin, IN 46131.

Tel. #(317) 738-4649, e-mail ripmaclark@aol.com

FOR SALE: Novelty radios N.I.B.; Homer Simpson-$35.00;
rare Disney’s 101 Dalmations-$40; shipping extra. Steve Whited;
3637 W. 71st Street, Indianapolis, IN 46268. (317) 298-9967.

FOR SALE: Photocopies: Hallicrafters S-22, Zenith 1000-1,
Radiola III, 18, 60, 100A, 103, Majestic 52, and other radio, tube,
and Test Equipment manuals. Also some Novelty radios. LSASE
for list. N.I.B. Western Electric 421A-$55 postpaid.
WANTED: Speaker/output xfmr. assembly for RCA 5T1.

Herman Gross, 1705 Gordon Dr.  Kokomo, IN 46902.

(765) 459-8308, e-mail w9itt@juno.com

For Sale: Early 1935 edition “Modern Radio Servicing” by
Ghirardi, over 1,300 pages in hardback, good condition- $30.00
plus $3.00 shipping. Fred Schultz, 1246 Lincolnway S. , Ligonier,
IN 46767, phone (219) 894-3779. e-mail: olradio@ligtel.com

Send all ads and articles to:  Bob O'Friel, Editor, IHRS Journal, address, page2
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Don’t Forget!!!, The Winter Meet
takes place on Saturday,
February 24th at the Holiday Inn

Southeast. All activities inside.
See page 4 for details. Be there!!
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